MINUTES OF THE  MEETING OF EASTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL HELD ON Wednesday 11th November  2015 AT 8pm IN EASTWOOD HIGH SCHOOL

PRESENT: PARENTS – Ian McIntosh (Chair), James Meneely, Gordon Ford,  Lindsay Strickland,

Valerie Chisholm, Jacqueline Keenan, Sanat Mehta, Cathy Wilkie-Thompson, Adele Thomson
IN ATTENDANCE: Stuart Maxwell (Head Teacher), Shona McWilliam (Clerk), Cllr Gilbert & Eastwood’s Librarian
APOLOGIES: Rob Catterson, Diana Dakers, Mark Taylor, Kashif Ali, Ailsa Connelly, Gordon Wallace, Dana Fowler
1.
INTRODUCTION 

Ian welcomed everyone to the meeting and apologies were noted. 
2.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES (9th September 2015)
Minutes approved and seconded. They will be entered onto the school's website.
3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES (9th September 2015)

Future Career Pathway Event

Gordon Ford congratulated the school on an excellent event. Huge turnout with an great 


variety of employers & universities. A credit to all who organised it. 


School Attainment 


Stuart confirmed that the old appeal system has been changed and explained how the 


new system worked with grade markers for A, B & C. Now when a school sends a paper 

away to SQA you are saying  that you think that it has been marked incorrectly. This year 


Eastwood sent 29 to SQA to be remarked with only 6 positive changes.

Parent Council Vacancies


Will be discussed at Item 5 (a)

SPTC (Eleanor Conor)


Ian is still waiting to hear from Eleanor regarding organising a meeting with the cluster 


primaries.
4.
CORRESPONDENCE

Nil
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
a) Welcome to new Parent Council Members


Ian welcomed Adele Thomson to Eastwood's Parent Council.

b)    Staffing Update


No changes since last meeting in September.
6.
DISCUSSION ITEMS

a)
Verbal Feedback from the Inspection 


At the moment Stuart is unable to discuss the report but a letter will be issued 


shortly to parents.


b)
National Improvement Framework for Scottish Education


Stuart issued 'Creating a Smarter Scotland' document. 
 


The draft document outlines the proposals the Scottish Government have for


education in Scotland over the next 5 years. Anyone wishing to comment 


individually, can do so by following the link on page 17.  We could do it as a 



group but individually will just be as effective.



Anyone wishing to raise any issues can by contact Shona on her email below.

7. 
AOB

Our school librarian attended the meeting to discuss the proposed cut backs to 
the school libraries.  She gave a brief talk and Ian said that he would 
compose a letter (on behalf of the Parent Council) to Head of Education to raise 
his concerns.


Meeting dates for the Parent Council for 2016: Jan 20th, Mar 2nd & May 4th 

(AGM will be held on Wed 4th May 2016)

Next meeting will be Wednesday 20th January 2016 at 8pm
SCHOOL TELEPHONE NUMBER FOR ENQUIRIES 0141-577-2200
School email: schoolmail@eastwood.e-renfrew.sch.uk

Shona's email: mcwilliams1@cartmill.e-renfrew.sch.uk 
